San Miguel response to Australian Council of Trade Unions campaign raising concerns about the situation of women promoting beer brands in Asia
7 June 2006

San Miguel gave the following statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to this item by the Australian Council of Trade Unions:

media release - “New Campaign To Lift Wages and Prevent HIV Deaths Among Beer Promotion Women”, 27 May 2006: http://www.actu.asn.au/work_rights/news/1148623323_3424.html  

"While San Miguel does employ women to promote its beer products, particularly in Vietnam and China where the use of promo girls is common practice in the marketing of alcoholic beverages and cigarette products, we have very strict rules as to the deployment of our promo girls.  The girls are deployed in so-called Open Front establishments only -- restaurants and bars that cater to both male and female customers as well as to families.
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
The women we hire are supervised by promo girl team leaders who are generally older than they are.  In most cases these team leaders are employees of San Miguel.  The job of these team leaders is to visit the girls on a regular basis and ensure that quite apart from achieving their sales targets, that the girls are taken cared of and are kept out of harm's way.  In all our years of using promo girls, we have not received any reports of sexual harassment.

We provide our promo girls training on how to deal with consumers and the proper behaviour they should exhibit while carrying out their duties as promo girls. 

We have made it a policy to hire these women at wages that fall within industry standards.”
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